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Dear students of the Faculty of Mechanical Engineering, 
 

The 110th Infomail since the beginning of the Corona crisis, but only 14 days since the last 
mail - there must be a reason for that... And apart from the fact that we are now rapidly ap-
proaching the end of the semester and I would of course like to wish you all the best and 
much success for the examination period, there are a few things that are so important and 
time-critical with regard to the examination period and the coming semester that I have to 
write this mail today and not next week (and thus really at the end of the semester).  
First of all, the usual information with regard to the examination period: 
 

• The examination dates can be found, as already mentioned, at https://tud.link/3513. 
You should always check here whether the dates and rooms are still correct, as changes 
are still being made!  

• The second important point is exam registration. The registration deadline has passed, 
but you should definitely check in Selma whether you are really registered for everything 
you want to take this semester! Why can this be critical? The reason is the registration 
logic in Selma. The first step is to register for the module. However, this does not mean 
that you have registered for an examination - this only happens when you register for the 
specific examination in the second step! If you realize that you have not done this cor-
rectly somewhere: Immediately go to the Examinations Office with a slip of paper to cor-
rect the error. And there seem to be many such mistakes: During a small check, the Exam-
inations Office discovered over 280 examination registrations that had not actually taken 
place... 

• The last point for today concerns 2-factor authentication once again: New aspects have 
arisen here that are really critical. The deadline for the setup is 02.03.2024. After this 
date, the ZIH will block all logins that have not set up 2-factor authentication! This 
means that you will no longer be able to access anything that requires a login to the TU 
system: Selma, Opal, Eduroam,... So please make sure you set up this access in the self-
service portal as soon as possible and test whether your access works. Otherwise you will 
have really dramatic problems! 

 

These were the important points for today, you will also find the mail in the Dean of Studies 
on Air as a podcast at https://spoti.fi/3rM07Tf on Spotify or on Castbox via 
https://bit.ly/Studiendekan-On-AIR_castbox over the course of the weekend.   
 

All that remains is for me to wish you all a great weekend and a good last week of the semes-
ter! 
Yours 
 
           Stefan Odenbach  

Dresden, January 26, 2024 
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